
ALLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD IN BOSCOMBE SOCIAL CLUB ON TUESDAY APRIL 15TH  2008 AT 1930 HOURS.  

Present;  Members; Mr Michael Miles, Mrs Glynis Barnes, Mr Michael Brunton, Mr Peter Smith.  

Mr Michael Hewitt, District Councillor.  

Parishioners;  Mr & Mrs Crabbe, Mr & Mrs Hill, Mr Wasling, Mrs Goodenough .

Apologies.  Mrs Susan Borrett, Mr Terence Turner, Mr Rob Kitson, Mr Kevin Wren County & District Councillor.

Parishioners Matters of Concern. 

Mr & Mrs Crabbe. Concerned about Planning Application S/2008/598, ‘ Cinderwood’. See Planning Para 13.

Mr Hill. Teenagers, rather than children seeing playing on new apparatus. Risk of damage. Clerk; inform Police. 

Mrs Goodenough. Footpath link on  between Wyndham Lane and Tidworth Road. Clerk; approach Highways. 1 Bishops Reach - wall removed, WCC had no plans to sell the land. Unauthorised gates on same property - no Planning Objections from SDC. Mrs C was objecting.    

1. Acting Chairman. Mr Michael Miles unanimously elected. 

2. Minutes  PC Meeting held on March 18th 2008.    P. MM   S.  GB       Approved. 

3. Mr Peter Smith & Mr Brunton. Both new members completed their Codes of Conduct and Acceptance Forms. 

4. District Councillor’s Report. MH. He was deeply involved in the planning for the forthcoming changes in local government.  

5. Bourne Valley Youth Project. Mrs Katherine Wilford, secretary to the Bourne Valley Youth Project had replied with full details of progress and plans of the BVYP. Clerk; Invite her to Annual Meeting to report on preliminary visits, funding etc. 

6. Towards One Council. Richard Munro Project Manager had replied to our enquiry. Plans covered two years    2008 - Consultations     2009 - Implementing 

A wide range of functions might be open to parish councils.  

MH. He was chairman of the committee dealing with this. It was a long and complex task. In Wiltshire there would probably be 15 area boards each with oversight of a group of parishes. Within these boards some parishes might unite to handle some functions.  Influence over Planning Decisions would probably reduce further.

7. Bourne Valley Alliance of Parish Councils.  Allington PC, at the moment, was earmarked by the Boundary Commission to be included with a group of Salisbury Plain parishes centred on Bulford.  The BVAPC formed on 4th April to endeavour to sustain all the parishes of the Bourne Valley in one group. Allington PC agreed with this objective and approved the participation of SB in the new organisation.

9. Playground. All the new equipment was in place. We had a SWAG grant for the Rocking Rider (£768), we had paid the advance (£4242.93), it remained for us to pay the rest with some of our R2 (£4265) reserves. We would hold the Rocking Rider payment for the present. 

The clerk had visited the site and liaised with the contractor over the three days the work took. 

11. Resignation of the Clerk. Tom Ridout would finish on August 31st 2008. Clerk; check what were our legal obligations re advertising; update the Job Description; settle the closure date for applications and the interview date. Action still pending.  

12. Accounts. April Accounts - payments approved . Concern over the layout - GB would adjust this on the March and April Accounts. We had finished with Virgin and were promised no charges for the last month when their service collapsed. We might expect a credit note? Draft accounts for the Annual Meetings, Old Format and New Format were circulated. No decision made on revisions to the Assets Register. Mrs Goodenough would be our Internal Auditor and Clerk would liaise with her. Insurance; Clerk to investigate a scheme commended by WALC, for small councils.

13. Planning. 

Parish Councils had now been granted 21days in which to consider planning applications. 

S/2008/598  Cinderwood    Bourne View. Extensive additions plus new garage. Object. Over development. New plans much larger than original planning ‘footprint’  overcrowding the site. 

S/2008/700 East Farm. Wildlife Environmental Pond. No comments or objections. S/2008/693  Riverstones. Newton Tony Rd. Raise height, new windows to rear. No comment or objections. 

MH. Drew attention to possibility of extensive building on west side of Bourne View under the Core Strategy Preferred Options scheme (Our Place in the Future).  

14. Salisbury and South Wiltshire - Our Place in the Future. 12,400 new houses in the area. See para 13. Consultation period extended by another week. 

15. Annual Parish Meeting. Tuesday 20th May. 7.00pm. To be immediately followed by the Annual Parish Council Meeting.

MB. Proposed that in the light of all the changes coming to Parish Councils extra special efforts be made to attract parishioners to the meeting.  1) Flier to every house in the parish. (He would organise that.) 2) Copy in the BVN. 3) Posters. 

The Police would be invited to attend and so would a representative from the BVYP. 

DONM   Tuesday 20th MAY     2008.   7.00pm.    Boscombe Social Club. 

Annual Meeting & Annual Parish Meeting    .

=========================================================================

08:05:2008
 final

Tom Ridout.


